
z

Santos, Cayetano

From: Jimi Yerokun
Sent: Thursday, October 25, 2007 1:56 PM
To: Hossein Nourbakhsh; Cayetano Santos
Cc: Robert Prato
Subject: Re: ACRS Meetings on State-of-the-Art Reactor Consequence Analyses

Will do.

>>> Cayetano Santos 10/25/2007 1:23 PM >>>
Jimi,

My understanding is that the last document you provided to us (presentation to TAs) was not part of a formal
transmittal memo. The other documents were provided in a memo dated 10/22/07 from you to me. Could you
transmit the remaining document officially with another memo? Also, one of the specific criteria for closing a
meeting is to "prevent disclosure of information the premature disclosure of which would be likely to
significantly frustrate implementaiton of a proposed agency action. See 5 U.S.C 552b(c)(9)(B)" The transmittal
should also cite that specific criteria as the reason for closing the meeting.
Tanny

>>> Jimi Yerokun 10/24/2007 4:16 PM >>>
Tanny:
I request that the upcoming ACRS sub-committee meeting on State-of-the-Art Reactor Consequence Analyses
(SOARCA) scheduled for November 16th be a closed meeting. The information to be discussed at the meeting
is predecisional information. SOARCA is an iterative process and no results are final until all analyses are
complete. The Commission directed that the preliminary SOARCA results should not be made publicly
available but to wait until all the analyses are completed before releasing the results.
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For the same reasons, I request that the full Committee meeting in December be also a closed meeting.

This matter has been discussed with our contact in OGC and we have OGC support for this approach.

Please let me know if you need more.

JimiT. Yerokun
Chief, Special Projects Branch
Office of Nuclear Regulatory Research
301 415-0585


